
 
Town of Kennebunkport 

Board of Selectmen’s Meeting-Special Meeting 
Village Fire Station – 32 North Street 

July 9, 2014 – 9AM 
 

Minutes of the Selectmen Meeting of July 9, 2014 
 
Selectmen present:  Stuart E. Barwise, Patrick Briggs, Allan Daggett, and 
Sheila Matthews-Bull  
 
Selectman absent:  Ed Hutchins 
 
Others present: Richard Driver, Paul Hogan, Peter MacDonald, Katie Nixon, 
Beth Ramsey, Bob Sherman, Laurie Smith, and Amy Tchao 
 
1. Call to Order.  
 
Chair Daggett called the meeting to order at 9 AM. 
 
2. Executive Session pursuant to Title 1 MRSA, §405-6E to discuss legal 

rights and duties with Town Attorney.  
 
Motion by Selectman Matthews-Bull, seconded by Selectman Briggs, to  
go into executive session pursuant to Title 1 MRSA, §405-6E to discuss legal  
rights and duties with Town Attorney. Vote:  3-0. 
 
The Board went into executive session at 9:01 AM and concluded at 9:48 AM. 
No action was taken.   
 
3. 9:45 AM−Public Meeting to discuss Goose Rocks Beach Advisory 

Committee’s recommendation to designate Community House Road 
as a fire lane and to discuss the 173 parking space requirements.  

 
Peter MacDonald discussed concerns with safety at the corner of Community 
House Road and Wildwood Avenue Extension. Neighbors are concerned about 
safety and traffic on the road.  They would be in favor of no parking or a fire 
lane.  
 
Motion by Selectman Barwise, seconded by Selectman Briggs, to recommend 
changing the Traffic and Parking Ordinance to: a. No parking on either side of 
Community House Road from property located on map 35, block 18, lot 2 to 
the intersection of Wildwood Avenue Extension; and b. No parking on the 
pavement from property located on map 35, block 18, lot 2 to Community 
House Road and Skyline Drive intersection.  Vote: 4-0. 
 



A public hearing will be held on these items at the next meeting. 
 
4. Adjournment. 
 
Motion by Selectman Matthews-Bull, seconded by Selectman Briggs to 
adjourn. Vote:  4-0.  
 
The meeting adjourned at 10:28 AM.  
 
Submitted by  
 
Laurie Smith 
Town Manager 
                       
 
 
 
 
 
 


